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NC CHILD Passenger Safety Training Committee Meeting Minutes

June 28, 2010

DRAFT

__________________________________________________________________________________________________

Training Committee Members present: Vickie Whitlatch, Richard Sales, Kim Wittig, Kathy Mellown, Dede White, Linda Wiandt, Suzanne LeDoyen, Frank Gore, Myron Waddell, Cecilia Saloni, Jody Piatt
CPS Executive Committee Members present: Bill Hall, Kelly Ransdell
Not Present:  Melanie Daniels (vacation), Allen Browder (court), Keith Harris (doctor), Sarah Tilton (medical leave), Dwight Green (SHP Training), Meg Langston (In a meeting with her chief), Renae Harris (maternity leave)
Others:  Bevan Kirley, Allan Buchanan
Meeting called to order by Myron Waddell at 10:10 a.m. 
Approval of Minutes

 Richard Sales made a motion to accept the minutes from May 25, 2011, seconded by Linda Wiandt, and approved unanimously. 
OLD Business

Bevan advised that she is working on updating the Conference Awards nomination forms and process to include a photo with the application and developing a ranking system for judging the applications.
Frank and Bill have completed the revisions to the membership application and the email has been sent out that the application process is now open.  The application deadline is July 29, 2011.  Bill said the Membership committee needs to finalize the ranking system that will be used for scoring the applications that are received. 

Kathy compiled the information from the past three months minutes into a newsletter form and sent it to Bevan for distribution.  Bevan will follow up with that.

The Buckle Up brochure is under major revisions and will probably be reprinted in October.

HSRC Update
As of June 16 there are 2378 certified technicians in NC.  As of June 1, the national recertification rate was 51.5% and the state recertification rate was 59.1%
We have two instructor candidates who have applied.  Tonya Newman did her candidacy in the Wilmington class June 19-22.  She was not approved and was recommended to do another class to get more teaching experience before being approved as an instructor.  Jennifer Bradley has also applied, but has not been assigned to a class.

Gene Brown and Nathan Lozinsky have completed their applications to be course assistants, but have not been assigned to a class yet.   Deshaun Wilson is scheduled to do his course assistantship in the Shelby class.
DOI Update
Renae and baby Rose are doing well. Kelly read a thank you note that Renae sent to the committee.
The CPS Checklist has gone for final review with Safe Kids USA and they anticipate their form being available in August which means our NC form can be revised and ready for distribution in September.

OSFM’s GHSP contract was approved with a revision on the amount of money approved by NHTSA to be spent on seats.  We are waiting to hear back from NHTSA on what the maximum amount can be.
Upcoming CPS Classes:


June 28 Seymour Johnson

July 12 Lumberton

July 25 Hildebrand


August 16 Shelby


August 22 Apex


August 16th Renewal Class in Raleigh

GHSP will have a Booze It and Loose It kickoff in Charlotte June 30 and July 1st in Wilmington.


Committee Updates:

· Curriculum – (Members: *Jody, Kathy, Bill, and Kim)
The Update Refresher is updated and ready for use.
· Policy – (Members: *Myron, Renae, Suzanne, Allen, and Linda )
Linda reviewed the by-laws and compared them to others she had access to.  It appears ours have all the key components and are okay as is.
· Membership – (Members: Allen, *Frank, Suzanne, Dede, Keith, and Myron)
See old business

· Communications – (Member: *Bill, Keith, Cecilia, Dwight, and Melanie )
No Report
· Special Needs – (Members: Meg, Sarah, Richard, and Vickie)
Still working on rewriting the curriculum
· CPS Conference- (Sarah & All)
Linda advised everyone to read the email she sent with a synopsis of the conference brochures Sarah had from other conferences so we can talk about it at the July meeting when Sarah gets back.
NEW Business
Bill discussed the draft memo he sent to the committee regarding implementing the Master Technician level of certification which would allow them sign off on skills evaluations for recertification.  Bill is sending his request to Safe Kids Worldwide.  He is also suggesting to Safe Kids Worldwide that if they choose not to move in this direction, that NC would implement it anyway.  He would like the committee’s endorsement of the memo.  After discussion, Jody made a motion that the committee should endorse the memo, Richard seconded the motion.  The committee voted unanimously to endorse the memo.  The next CPS Board meeting is July 19th so Bill will amend the draft and send it prior to that meeting.  
Next Meeting Conference Call July 26
Following Meeting Dates:  –August 23 – September 27
Meeting adjourned at 11:02
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